
FADE IN: 

1  INT. ENTERPRISE CORRIDOR – DAY   1 

We catch up with GEORDI LA FORGE and DATA walking along the 
corridor. 

LA FORGE 
That’s not what I said. 

DATA 
It is what you said. 

LA FORGE 
Well it’s not what I meant. 

DATA 
It is not what you meant? 

LA FORGE 
No, there’s often a distinct difference 
between what I say and what I mean.  
It’s like I say this one thing, but I 
really mean this other thing. 

DATA 
So you were lying. 

LA FORGE 
That’s not what I meant. 

DATA 
It is what you said. 

RIKER joins them. 

RIKER 
Good morning. 

DATA 
Good morning. 

LA FORGE 
Commander, can you explain to Data what 
I meant? 

RIKER 
I have absolutely no interest whatsoever 
in whatever it is you’re talking about. 

 

LA FORGE 
(to Data, off Riker’s mood) 

Deanna. 

DATA 
Counselor Troi? 

He looks at Riker. 



 2

RIKER 
This is not about Counselor Troi. 

LA FORGE 
It’s not? 

RIKER 
No.  Absolutely, definitively, not about 
Counselor Troi. 

LA FORGE 
Not about Troi. 

RIKER 
Not at all. 

(beat) 
A little. 

LA FORGE 
A little about Troi? 

RIKER 
All right, it’s about Troi. 

LA FORGE 
(to Data) 

Told you. 

RIKER 
I don’t know, is it me, or is there 
something Sisyphean about trying to make 
a relationship work with someone who 
knows your thoughts before you do? 

LA FORGE 
Troi reminds you of your mother? 

RIKER 
That’s Oedipus, but thanks for the 
image, Geordi. 

DATA 
Counselor Troi does not look like 
Commander Riker’s mother. 

LA FORGE 
Have you seen Commander Riker’s mother? 

 
They are joined by DOCTOR CRUSHER. 

CRUSHER 
Good morning. 

ALL 
Good morning, good morning etc. 

CRUSHER 
Have any of you heard anything about a 
classified Starfleet directive? 
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DATA 
We were discussing Counselor Troi’s 
resemblance to Commander Riker’s mother. 

CRUSHER 
  (to Riker) 
Deanna doesn’t look like your mother! 

LA FORGE 
What classified Starfleet directive? 

CRUSHER 
I don’t know, some of the guys in Ten 
Forward were talking about some 
classified Starfleet directive that’s 
come through. 

DATA 
That would be a breach of Starfleet 
Regulation two-eighty-four dash nine-
two-seven. 

CRUSHER 
I didn’t need to hear that!  Are you 
people trying to get me court-martialed? 

LA FORGE 
Could be worse. 

 

CRUSHER 
Tell me, what draconian Prometheus-on-
the-rock mockery of justice would be 
worse than a Starfleet court martial? 

LA FORGE 
You could look like Commander Riker’s 
mother. 

RIKER 
I could not hate you with a greater fury 
than I do right now. 

They turn and EXIT into 

2  INT. ENTERPRISE BRIDGE      2 

Staff spreads out and takes their regular stations.  CAPTAIN 
PICARD is sitting in the captain’s chair.  WORF is at 
tactical. 

PICARD 
Does anyone know what today is? 

LA FORGE 
The Klingon equinox? 

DATA 
It is Stardate 43783.1. 
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PICARD 
Precisely, Mister Data, and would anyone 
care to elaborate further on the 
historical significance of Stardate 
43783.1? 

Blank stares. 

PICARD 
Oh, that’s okay, no need to rush, it 
isn’t as though we had the business of 
the people of the Federation to look 
after today, or though your futures in 
Starfleet are riding on the answer. 

CRUSHER 
Sir, there was something about a 
classified Starfleet directive that was 
going around… 

PICARD 
Stardate 43783.1 is the two hundred and 
eightieth anniversary of the charting of 
the Seahorse Nebula.  A discovery first 
made by the Vulcan astronomer T’Hotek, 
who was in fact, the first Vulcan to 
complete a transglobal survey of the 
moons of Regulus.  And she did it in a 
vessel smaller than this room with only 
one functioning engine. 

RIKER 
Sir, not that I want to interrupt your 
very entertaining display of your Borg-
like capacity to retain the most 
picayune of astronomical historical 
facts, but we do have a vessel 
approaching off the port bow. 

PICARD 
Wesley! 

WESLEY comes in. 

WESLEY 
Yes, sir? 

PICARD 
If you wouldn’t mind opening a hailing 
frequency, please… 

WESLEY 
Yes, sir. 

PICARD 
And then decompress the bridge and eject 
all these people into the vacuum of 
space. 
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WESLEY 
Right away, sir. 

WORF 
Captain, I am detecting some kind of 
verteron emissions emanating from the 
vessel. 

PICARD 
Mister Worf, how many different kinds of 
verteron emissions are there? 

WORF 
Sir? 

PICARD 
“Some kind of” implies that there are 
more than a single kind of verteron 
emission.  Do they come in different 
colors, or are there caramel and 
saffron-flavored verteron emissions I 
was unaware of? 

WORF 
(under his breath) 

chi’Doq mak’tash. 

PICARD 
Once more unto the warp core breach, 
Mister Worf.  Engage the tractor beam 
and standby on phasers. 

DATA 
Captain, the vessel is hailing us. 

PICARD 
On screen. 

The viewscreen flickers to life. A WOMAN appears on it. 

RIKER 
Mom? 
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